
 

June 4, 2025 

 

Senator Sarah Anthony 

State Senate – 21st District 

Post Office Box 30036 

Lansing, MI 48909-7536 

 

Dear Senator Anthony, 

 

I am writing on behalf of the Lansing Regional Chamber of Commerce (LRCC) and our more 

than 1,000 member businesses to express our strong opposition to Senate Bill 134. 

 

This legislation would negatively impact job creators in Michigan by creating new layers of 

regulation and exposing licensed professionals to unnecessary legal risk. Industries already 

regulated by state boards should not be subjected to duplicative standards that could confuse 

enforcement and complicate compliance for small businesses working hard to operate 

responsibly. 

 

As you know, our region is home to many small and mid-sized businesses that drive economic 

opportunity and community development. These businesses need certainty, not added red tape. 

SB 134 would undercut our state’s reputation as a place that supports entrepreneurs, workers, 

and employers alike. 

 

The LRCC has been a consistent opponent of this legislation in past sessions, and we remain 

committed to advocating for a regulatory environment that encourages innovation, job creation, 

and long-term economic growth. 

 

We respectfully urge you to vote NO on Senate Bill 134 and work with us to ensure Michigan 

remains a state that supports—not stifles—its business community. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Tim Daman 

President & CEO 

Lansing Regional Chamber of Commerce 

 


